Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
Do you commission short breaks to children and young people with life-shortening conditions between the ages of 0 and 25 (yes/no)? If yes, please state how much you will spend on this in 2015/16.

The Disabled Children’s Service does support children and young people with life shortening conditions between the ages of 0-25.  The range of support can include provision of information relevant to family, Occupational Therapy Services, Support Work for Short break activities/ homecare and overnights, and Social Work intervention.  

The Disabled Children’s Service initially uses a proportionate assessment to decide on the appropriate level of intervention. This could be agency support for homecare and activities, own staff team or direct payments to the family/young person.  This assessed need is then reviewed regularly. This practice is for all the disabled young people who are referred and accepted by the service and at present we do not hold different records for costs incurred for the support of children with life shortening conditions. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Further information regarding services for young people with life-shortening conditions will be held by the Leicestershire Partnership Trust. You may wish to submit a request to the trust using the following link:

http://www.leicspart.nhs.uk/_InformationLibrary-NewPage.aspx           

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

